Girard Estate Neighbors Association (GENA)
MINUTES

General Membership Meeting

Tuesday, November 15, 2016
Start: 6:30 P.M.

End: 8:00 P.M.
1. Paul Rossi, GENA Secretary, opened the meeting and introduced the various topics and speakers.
2. Zoning:  Paul Rossi reported on two requests for variances that were opposed by the Zoning Committee after careful review.
a. Asian Palace request for a roof deck.  Opposed for various reasons related to existing zoning, noise, setbacks, etc.

b. 1801 Ritner Street.   Opposed conversion of first-floor commercial property into a multi-family dwelling without exhibiting extreme hardship.
3.  501c3 Status.  Loretta Rossi reported continuing efforts to obtain this status          for the organization
4. Treasurer’s Report:  Rob Frye, GENA Treasurer, reported on our financial status since the last meeting.  
5. Events:  Jessica Frye, Chair of the Events Committee, announced a $2500 grant from the Philadelphia Activities Fund for educational events.  She is planning a series of children concerts but is open to ideas from the community.  She also reiterated Christmas in the Park this year will be a combined GENA, Friends of the Park, and GEAR event.  Rob Frye explained how this will work financially.  Costs will be split but revenues will be retained individually.  We are still soliciting sponsors for this event and for all GENA activities.  All contributions are appreciated.
6. Paul Rossi updated us on crime statistics for the neighborhood. 
New Business:  

Special Guests:  Street Department representatives:

Stephanie Robinson of Philadelphia More Beautiful encouraged the appointment of block captains and co-captains who plan cleanup events and obtain clean-up material.  Call Streets to find out who your Captain is or to find out how to become one.

Wayne Davis from Collections talked about leaf collection points and the requirement for brown bags.  He talked of the need to separate leaves from yard waste (dirt and branches).  

Officer Anthony Martin from Sanitation Enforcement explained how they investigate violations and interface with 311.

Police:  Captain Lou Campione stressed the importance of locking one’s cars.  Theft from cars is a common crime in our area that is preventable.  He also explained the police service to evaluate properties for safety and security and offered use of the police district HQ as a safe meeting place.

Greg Bucceroni stressed that residents can be the “eyes and ears” of the community, reporting crime to the police and quality of life issues on the 311 line.  

Next Board Meeting: Monday, December 5, 7:30 PM, Rossi Residence

______________
Next Public Meeting: TBD, Sometime in February 2017
__________________________.  
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